TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
August 16, 2021

The Town Council met August 16, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members: Mayor Hight
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Chasity Chapman
Justin Killingworth

Mayor Pro Tem. Benson called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Pro Tem.
Benson gave the invocation.

Mayor Pro Tem. asked for approval of the Council Minutes from August 2, 2021, as
presented.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Council Minutes from August 2, 2021,

as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Killingworth and

Crumpton.
New Business

Polly Harrell, Victor & Katherine C Daza-Amaro, and Dollar General were not presents
but all properties have been cut.

Department Heads

Fire Chief Parker was not present.

Daniel no business at this time.

Chief Barnett reported to the Council he had received a resignation letter from Rick
Simmons that he is retiring as of August 31, 2021. Chief Barnett asked the Council for

approval to post the position to replace Rick Simmons.

Council Member Littleton moved to accept the resignation letter from Rick Simmons that
his retiring as of August 31, 2021. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The



motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton,
Chapman, Killingworth and Crumpton.

Norris Broome with AgriClean explained to the Council about his product and how it
worked. Terry Tucker the owner of AgriClean also spoke to the Council about the system
and products.

Mayor Pro Tem Benson asked them to send us some prices and they would get back with
them.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council the 1st Council Meeting in September
would be on the 7th due to Holiday on the 6th and there would be a work session after the
meeting to go over the Budget for 2021/2022.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for August
16, 2021. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Killingworth and
Crumpton.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Financial Statement for July as
presented. Council Member Killingworth seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Killingworth and
Crumpton.

Mayor Pro Tem asked did we have the money in the budget to put new landscaping at
Helen Jenkins Chapel. Town Clerk Crystal Smith said she would have to lock and get

back with him.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Crumpton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Crumpton, Chapman,
Killingworth, and Littleton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



